MAT Executive Council

Meeting Summary

April 5, 2006

2:00 PM

District Office--Room 128

Meeting called to order by Shirley Green at approximately 2:00 p.m.

Members in attendance:  Todd Aakhus, Mary Kaye Allen, Sherri Basha, Jeanette Cernetic, Karen Delavina, Deb Devore, Shirley Green, Bill Hart, Shirley Henderson, Jared Langkilde, Jeanne Lombardo, Gary Mandarino, Suzanne Martin, James Neuenfeldt, Rebecca Ramirez, Donna Roach, Irene Ruiz, Raul Sandoval, Jennifer Shantz, Rose Smith, John Snelling, Therese Tendick

Motion: To approve March 1, 2006 MEC Minutes.  Motion was seconded.  Minutes were accepted.

Book Reimbursement Application Draft: Deb Devore handed out copies of Professional Growth Book Reimbursement Request, Professional Growth Activity Application, and Professional Growth Tuition Application.  She spoke about Book Reimbursement Application Draft.  Original book receipt must accompany application.  Will send back original receipt if class is cancelled.  Applications taken on first come first served basis.  Tuition and Book money will be reimbursed after class is completed and final grade report is pulled.  Open discussion followed.  Changes suggested to be made to form by next week.  Deb will forward/email to the Council the changed/revised form.

Motion:  To accept application form with changes in wording to add course level box for continuing professional development, eliminating sentence “Guidelines for Determining Approval of Requests:”, under “Reimbursement Requires Original Receipts and Grade Report” add Reimbursement will not be completed until completion of course with grade “C” or higher or passing by determination of institution of higher learning has been submitted for corresponding class. Motion was seconded. Motion approved.
VPs revised proposal for consideration:   Shirley Green presented March 31st letter from VP Bendotti written on behalf of the Joint VP Councils.  The VPs are asking that we support the 5 items and keep discussion of 6th item open.  Open discussion followed covering several key points:

· Can’t support MAT paying for study to investigate VPs leaving MAT to create a new policy group 
· MAT is supportive of VPs but their departure from MAT would set a precedence for other grades within MAT to do the same
· Policy changes should  be routed through the CPD process 
· Respond back to VPs that MAT has met and discussed and at this time is not inclined to reconsider the original wording.

Trip Reduction Project:  John Snelling reported.  The committee is looking at bus transportation/carpooling, compressed work schedules and employee exchange/transfers. Presentation will be put on MAT website or emailed to members.  Would like to make statement to Chancellor and the Board and to begin CPD process to move trip reduction project into the college strategic plan.  Will discuss with committee and come back to Council in 30 days with recommendations. 
Date for annual retreat meeting and location:   Shirley Green proposed changing date from June 8th to June 22nd.  She will send email with this info and requests responses back to her by Monday.  Rose Smith will check on amount of money available for retreat. General consensus of members that an all-day retreat be held off site.  Part of agenda that each committee chair gives a report of accomplishments.  Submit other ideas for retreat agenda and location to Shirley Green.   
Voting on non-unit presidents:  Open discussion over confusion on who votes and when and how to transition the newly elected.  Develop a MAT mentoring program for new members.  Overview given of who the voting members are.  By-Laws available on MAT website for reference.  
CPD items for consideration:   MAT employees vote to ratify items before they go to the Board. CPD team has agreed to almost all items discussed at March meeting.  Emails will be sent out to all MAT members. They will have opportunity to make comments and then to vote once.  . Meeting with MAT CPD is on April 17th.  Items will be sent out shortly after the 17th for vote.  Voting must be completed by mid-May.  It was suggested to have future votes done electronically with tracking for duplicate votes.
Ideas for monthly Governing Board presentation:  MAT liked that we were present at the Board meeting.  Would like to continue to showcase individual members before Board.  Showcasing Emily at March Board meeting was well received. Would like activities committee to present 2006 Annual MAT Conference success at the April board meeting (4th Tuesday).  Suggested that a short visual presentation be used.  Submit ideas to Shirley Green for presentations to Board for May and June.  
Employee Resource Guide:  Shirley Green presented a request from Pat Honzay to include a link to the employee resource guide on the MAT website.  Shirley will email MEC members with the email attachment sent by Pat so that it can be reviewed and decided if MAT wants to add link.
Professional Growth:  Only $9000 left in 05-06 Professional Growth fund. $60,000 in requests for April.  There is $150,000 in MAT monies.  Asking that money be re-allocated to clear up pending.  There is no money for May or June.  Would propose that for 06-07 that we adjust what we allocate for different areas.  For instance lowering the sabbatical money and applying it to professional growth rather than not having it used since it is only used if the person is replaced while on sabbatical.  Deb Devore will send email by Friday explaining what PG would like MAT Council to do.  Shirley Green would like email vote on moving money done by next Tuesday to be able to get info to PG committee meeting next Thursday.  Rose Smith will work with Deb Devore to confirm dollar amounts and send out email.  
Deb Devore submitted her resignation as of April 5th as Chair of the Professional Growth Committee.  Sherri Basha was selected by the PG committee to take over as chair starting next week.  Sherri is to fill Deb’s vacancy and will assume the chair position on her own as of July 1, 2006.  

Motion:  Shirley Green appointed Sherri Basha as Chairperson for the Professional Growth Committee.  All were in favor.  Her appointment was accepted and ratified by the Council.

All members are to review Professional Growth handouts and Sherri Basha will answer questions at the May Council meeting.

Thank you and applause for Deb Devore and her service.

Treasurer’s report:  Rose Smith will work on sabbatical replacement dollars.  Only to move what is needed. Open discussion about supplies purchased from dues and gifts purchased as awards at the MAT Conference.  Gifts were purchased by employees and who would now like reimbursement for the expenses. Should have been brought to Council for approval before purchases were made. Suggested solution to avoid this in future is to pre-approve a dollar amount for miscellaneous expenditures that come up at the last minute so there is no wait for meeting to seek approval.  Agenda item for next meeting.  May need to amend the By-Laws drafting language to allow an awards committee a pre-approved amount and keeping a ceiling on expenses.
Motion: To approve expenses for gifts that people received at the Conference as a thank you for their services to MAT.  All in favor--Motion seconded.  
Motion:  To approve token gift given to Emily Weinacker at the March Board meeting.  All in favor and motion accepted.
Standing items:  Announcements and Campus Updates to be reported at May 3rd meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:15 p.m.

Meeting Dates and Locations:

May 3 
Maricopa Room, District Office  2:00 – 4:00 p.m.

June 7
Maricopa Room, District Office  2:00 – 4:00 p.m.

